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Greetings HCE Members, 

 

This is your new Co-president trying to send you a pseudo president’s letter for this month’s newsletter.  Maggie 

does such a wonderful job of writing letters and giving you needed information about HCE, that I feel a little     

inadequate in adding my letter this month as well as Maggie’s letter.  I’m sure Maggie and I will get the hang of 

this arrangement hopefully by the next news letter. 

Did you have a good Christmas and a Happy New Year’s Eve?  As some of you may know, I have two daughters 

and two grandchildren.  They (the daughters) and their families were here at our house for Christmas; it was            

wonderful.  Each year we draw names for presents, but you know it’s really hard for Grandma and Grandpa to         

only buy/get one present.  So we get scolded each year for still getting presents for everyone. We (my husband Bill 

and I) spent New Year’s Eve with our youngest daughter’s (Heidi) family in South Dakota.  Yes, we did get there 

in time to watch the Packer game. Woo Hoo!  They won! Yeah!  (I am a big Packer fan.) 

By now you have gotten your program books and there are a few changes already: 

The dates for upcoming events are correct in the book but the calendars, starting with Feb, in the book are one 

day off; so please keep this in mind when planning events this year. 

 

The date for the “Spud Spectacular” Healthy Heart class in February has been changed from Thursday, 

2/16/17, to Thursday 2/9/17 at 11:30 at the Extension office.  Last year we had a good food, good speakers, 

& good fellowship.  We hope to repeat this again this year.  As before, this is a free event with the board 

purchasing/supplying the baked potatoes and coffee.  If you are planning to come to this event, please 

bring a “tator topping” of your choice to share.   Hope to see you there.   

 

I’m excited for my upcoming trip to Nicaragua with Jean Kelley for the Wisconsin/Nicaragua Partners project.  

We will be leaving on 2/16/17 and returning on 2/25/17.  If you have any new tooth brushes, travel size toothpaste, 

hotel size samples of shampoo and conditioner, &/or lotion that we could bring with us (and you would be willing 

to share/part with) please bring it to the Spud Spectacular or call Jean or I and we could figure something out to 

meet. 

 

Thanks for doing all you do every year for Home and Community Education. 

Wanda Breitbach, HCE Co-President, St. Croix County, WI 
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St. Croix County Executive Board Meeting 

Monday, January 9, 2017; 2:00 pm 

Ag Services and Education Center 

 

The meeting was called to order by Wanda Breitbach at 2:00pm. Creed and Pledge recited.  

Roll Call Present:  Wanda Breitbach, Eunice Hop, Joan Sprain, Linda Sutherland, Phoebe Shourds, Jean Kelley, 

Lois Burri, Donna Wilcoxson, Betty Lee, Mary Hampton, JoLane Anderson. 

Not attended:  Maggie Hall, Carol Kobernick, Marie Nelson 

Secretary Minutes: Approved Phoebe Shourds/Eunice Hop 

Treasurer Report: Approved: Linda Sutherland, Donna Wilcoxson 

Old Business 

Joan Sprain stated that probably in July of this year the office will be charging us and for printing. Costs to be 

determined and added to budget. More details to follow. 

Cultural Arts report – Linda reported on the new Entry forms, signatures needed at the bottom of the form, 

she will follow up or reject any submissions not completed correctly.  Special theme this year is “3 Cheers for 

Team HCE” promoting teamwork.  New category added:  Aprons, Sewn accessories. 

Linda is also obtaining information for any plays we can attend this year, around the area. 

Scholarship Report:  Applications going out, If you know of anybody who’s child wants to apply for  

scholarship, sign mother/grandmother/Aunt up as an HCE member. 

International:  Eunice repor ted her  plans for  September  21.  China HCE 77 - Flight to Asia.  Five different 

countries, Nancy Parlin retired professor UWRF will be the speaker. Sightseeing/Food/Entertainment mixed in 

to our meeting, lots of fun last fall meeting. Bring a guest/spouse, more details to follow. 

Reviewed the 2017 program booklet – what for edits. 

New Business 

JoLane Anderson will be joining the board, taking over in the Marketing position. Jean 1st/Mary 2nd – passed. 

Welcome aboard JoLane. 

Phoebe met with Diane from Pierce County Extension/Master Gardeners, at the fairgrounds, she will be putting 

together a proposal to beautify our HCE building at the fair.  Phoebe will be attending the Fair Board meeting 

Jan 12 to see if any obstacles. 

Phoebe ordered Coloring books for the Meet/Greet people, will give to Joan B. 

Spring Council meeting – date set April 29, Hammond Town Hall. More information to follow. 

Spud Spectacular – due to Wanda being gone – moved date to Feb 9. NOTE DATE CHANGE. Wanda working 

on speakers, etc... 

Garden Gig – pending – discussing with Master Gardeners.  

Trying to find the old St Croix County Bylaws and update them. 

Joan Sprain will not be able to attend the March Board Meeting, due to her daughter’s wedding in Florida. 

 

Meeting adjourn.  Closed with the Prayer     

Minutes submitted by Phoebe Shourds 

District Level Changes 

 
Just to let you know that I have been asked to be the V.P. of Programs on the State Board. Christine Larson, her 

husband has a health issue, so she had stepped down.  I hope I can do a good job in this position.  Therefore, 

Mary Corton will be taking over the Northwest Director position, she will do a great job!  If you have questions, 

email or call her.  I will be at her side to help in anyway I can. 

  

Many thanks for what  you have done for me when I was Director and hope you will be supportive to Mary like 

you have been to me. 

  

Any Questions you can email me, take care and will be seeing you at the Spring District Meeting. 

Carol Medchill  
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HCE SCHOLARSHIPS 

 
Children and grandchildren of HCE members my apply for the 

HCE Scholarship of $750 and the Rural School Book          

Scholarship of $750.  Scholarship applications are due to the 

scholarship committee by April 1.   

 

Applications are available from the Extension office in                   

Baldwin, in this newsletter or on the website, http://

stcroix.uwex.edu/family-living/home-community-education-

hce.  The applications start on page eight in this newsletter. 

 

Completed applications and                 

letters of recommendation are to 

be sent to Donna Wilcoxson, 

1027 Hazel Street; River Falls, 

WI 54022.  Scholarships will be 

awarded at the Spring  Council 

meeting April 21. 

Spud Spectacular 

February 9, 2017 

Ag & Education Center, Baldwin 

11:30am 

 

NOTE DATE CHANGE… Was scheduled for  February 16, however  the date got moved to February 9 

at the January Board Meeting.  Update your calendars so you don’t miss this fun and yummy event!! 

 

Make plans now to join us for a baked potato pot luck at the Ag center. The HCE   Executive Board will     

supply a nice big baked potato and coffee.  Please bring a serving of your favorite topping. Bacon bits,              

spinach, cheese, any veggie, more cheese, shredded meat, onions, etc...  There isn't much that doesn't work on 

a spud! 

 

If you plan to attend, please contact Wanda Breitbach: 715-248-3806 or Cell 612-719-6017, so they have 

enough supplies and potatoes. See you there! 

SAVE THE DATE 

Spring Council 

April 21, 10:00am 

Hammond Town Hall 

  

The Spring Council meeting will be held at the 

Hammond Town Hall, 1819 County Road E on 

April 21.  Join us at 9:30 am for registration 

and coffee. 

 

Please bring a salad for every two people     

attending.  If it is warm, bring your salads on 

ice or in a cooler as there is limited refrigerator 

space.  Also, bring a serving spoon for your  

salad. 

On The Move and In The Groove 

 

Family and Community Life will again be focusing on walking and exercise as a countywide activity.  Any activity 

you do between February 28 and May 29 can be counted.  This includes walking, cleaning, gardening, dancing, 

swimming, and you-name-it exercise of any kind.  Each 20 minutes equals 1 point, for example, one hour equals 3 

points.  Please report your totals in points, not hours. 

 

Please compile your reports at the county level and send them to Vice President, JoAnn Blonien, for Family and 

Community Life.  Your reports should show totals for each individual.  Individual report form is located in this 

newsletter.  Send individual reports to:  Phoebe Shourds at 401 Highway 65 River Falls, WI 54022. 

 

In 2016 there were 33 counties that reported participation in 'On the Move and in the Groove' with total points at 

136,834 up from 98,989 in 2015!  The winners for 2016 were Kewaunee County with 19,713 points and Brown 

County with 12,240 points.  Outagamie and Rock Counties were not far behind, so let's keep this competition going 

for everyone's good health and well being.   
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Cultural Arts 

 

Calling all artists and crafters, it’s time to put the finishing touches on your entries for our Spring Council 

cultural arts show.  I’m always amazed at the quality and diversity of the items you bring and I look                  

forward to seeing what you have done this year.  The date to remember is April 27th at the Hammond 

Town Hall.  Please read the guidelines carefully as there have been some changes.  The most important one 

is the signature required one at the bottom of the entry section, make sure to sign it.  We have added a new 

sewing category—wearable accessory:  for aprons, heats, scarves, ties, etc.  Our bonus category theme for 

this year is “Three Cheers for Team HCE”, so get your “game” face on and let’s put St. Croix HCE at the 

top of the leader board. 

 

Remember to mark your calendars for April 18th.  We will once again be making fidget mats for dementia 

patients at the Ag Center in Baldwin.  Bring your decorative supplies such as buttons, zippers, Velcro,             

material, etc.  I will bring the placemats and iron-on adhesive and lots more decorative stuff.  Starting time 

will be 11:00am so you might want to bring a bag lunch.  See you soon!! 

 

Linda Sutherland 

Cultural Arts Chair 

HCE NEWSLETTER 

Memorial Leadership Scholarship   

 

The Memorial Leadership Scholarship was established 

through a memorial from the Betty Hilbert estate and the 

monies from the WAHCE Legacy Fund.  This scholarship 

($200) is to be used to encourage members of WAHCE to 

seek leadership training so they may become capable,             

willing and enthusiastic leaders in the organization.   

 

This scholarship is available to WAHCE members only for              

registration to a leadership program. (Members of the 

WAHCE State Board are not eligible.)   The application is 

due June 30th to the Scholarship Chair and may be used 

for leadership opportunities during the previous months 

from the last Scholarship, as well as to upcoming leadership 

opportunities.  

 

To apply for this scholarship, see pages 14-15 or visit the 

website at:  http://www.wahceinc.org/

memorialleadership.pdf. 

 

Lylene Scholz 

2207 Virginia Drive 

Manitowoc WI 54220 

HCE Flight to Asia  

Fall Council 

September 21, 2017; 5:00pm 

First Reformed Church, Baldwin 

 

 

RESERVE THE DATE for Fall Council /        

International Night Sept 2l, 2017.  Plan on 

taking a FLIGHT TO ASIA.  Itinerary is            

being prepared for all HCE members and 

friends to board the HCE flight 77. 

http://www.wahceinc.org/memorialleadership.pdf
http://www.wahceinc.org/memorialleadership.pdf


 

 

Hello my fellow HCE Members.  Last year we planned a “Fairy Garden Tour” for a summer event. I have received 

some great information from Mary Hampton on a Tea Party that we hope to be having on June 13th.  

 

There is a Tea House in Boyceville, WI called “Taking Time For Tea” that has beautiful gardens to explore and    

provides a great luncheon and tea party with beautiful tea service sets.  It is limited to 20 people, so if you would like 

to car pool etc. we could probably meet at the Extension office. 

 

Let me know if you or your club is interested in this outing for a nice summer get away.  The flowers should be  

beautiful by then.  If you want to learn more about them before we go, you can find out more information at their 

website:  http://www.takingtimefortea.com.   

 

Thanks, Wanda Breitbach, 715-248-3806. 

 

**This is not listed in your program book, so keep 

watch for it in the next newsletter for more             

information.** 

These are actual pictures at Taking Time for Tea 
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Club News: 

Deer Park—Morgan Olson, librarian gave members a tour of the Deer Park library.  Char made a motion to 

donate $400.00 for book shelves for the library in Deer Park and Elaine second it.  Elaine made a motion for 

$100.00 to the New Richmond food shelf and $100.00 to the Amery Food Shelf.  Ruth second the motions.  

Club members will be attending Spud Night on Feb. 9 at the Ag Center, those going will meet at the library. 

Glover— At the November meeting a Thanksgiving traditions/citizenship lesson/program was held.  Members 

discussed the process refugees take to citizenship.  A River Falls family from Guatemala that arrived here to 

seek refugee status and eventually become citizens, the process is long and difficult.  Phyllis also educated us 

on some of the details involved with the “Standing Rock” protesters and the Indian reservation resistance to 

the proposed pipeline.  A poinsettia was ordered as a thank you to Wellhaven.  In December was the Christmas 

party and they held their annual auction with the total of  donations and dues raised was $340.00.  Carol did 

submit a bill for the cost of pillows donated. 

Lincoln—In lieu of gift exchange at Christmas party, donated to Family Resource Center and thank you     

received and read.  Motion by Jody and second by Louise to donate to Family Resource Center and Backpack 

Buddies at Greenfield in Winnie Anderson’s memory (former member of Lincoln for many years).  Jody lead 

a lesson on Valentine banners and all four members attended and each was unique. 

 

Meet and Greet Opportunities 

A variety full menu is offered at all restaurants 

 

Wednesday, February 22 

MaMa Maria’s, 800 6th St N. Hudson 

 

Wednesday, March 22 

Phoenix Grill, S of I-94 Baldwin 

 

Meet and Greet gatherings are at 11:30am  

Join us for a good meal and great company!! 

 

Committee:  Joan Brown 715-749-3302 and Ann Rebholz 715-386-2887 

* Please call Joan a day before to RSVP for head count for the restaurant * 

 

* If area schools are cancelled due to snow or cold,  

Meet and Greet will also be cancelled—stay warm and safe!* 

Ag Services and Education Center 

Hours of Operation: 

Monday—Friday 

8:00 am—4:30 pm 

715-531-1930 

I just wanted to update you on the meet & greet luncheons.  This month it will be in River Falls at the 

South Fork Café on Jan. 25 at 11:30. 

 

We are starting this month to add to the luncheon with a fun activity, which is also supposed to be a stress 

and anxiety reliever.  After lunch we are going to have an adult coloring activity.  No supplies will be 

needed for this month as I will be bringing the colors and color sheets for you. 

 

Please let me know if you are planning to attend.  Thanks, Wanda Breitbach: 715-248-3806 or Cell                    

612-719-6017.   



 

 

Calendar of Events 

Feb 9 Spud/Heart healthy Class Ag Center 11:30 

Feb 22 Meet & Greet MaMa Maria’s 11:30am 

(North Hudson) 

Mar 13 Executive Board Meeting Ag Center 2:00 – 3:30pm 

Mar 22 Meet & Greet Phoenix Grill 11:30 

(Baldwin) 

Mar/April TBD A Healthy Homes and Gardens Gig Badlands 10am-2pm 

February 
Sun Mon Tue Wed Thu Fri Sat 

   1 2 3 4 

5 6 7 8 9 10 11 

12 13 14 15 16 17 18 

19 20 21 22 23 24 25 

26 27 28     

March 
Sun Mon Tue Wed Thu Fri Sat 

   1 2 3 4 

5 6 7 8 9 10 11 

12 13 14 15 16 17 18 

19 20 21 22 23 24 25 

26 27 28 29 30 31  

Calendars 

 

If you haven’t noticed yet, the calendars in the 

new Program Directory are not correct past             

January.  The events above the calendars are            

correct but the actual calendars must be from 

last year.  I have corrected the Program             

Directory and posted the correct one on the UW-

Extension website at:  

http://stcroix.uwex.edu/family-living/home-

community-education-hce (under 

Events/Newsletters) if you would like to print a 

new correct insert.  I will also put the correct   

calendars in each newsletter. 

 

Melissa Heath 
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Phoebe Shourds 

401 Highway 65 

River Falls WI 54022 


